Sh B L

~Uuss




I must
took pl

budgets

years




HOUSE OF COMMONS
LONDON SWIA OAA

24th September I984

Rt Hon Patrick Jenkin MP &
Secretary of State for the Environment
Department of the Environment

2 Mérsham Street

LONDON SWI
Wi f /

Grant Related
Accounts

ived a copy of the attached memorandum dated 2nd
May from Mr T Beattie in Sir George Young's office to Mr P Owen of the
Local Government Fina Directorate of your Department.

The memorandum, the tex whi 1s attached, conc erns; the aO“b being
o

undertaken on ne | rate fund contr =:‘ ons
accounts. It refers to iraft pa » aspects c

by Sir George IBE & politic dynanite',
millions of pounds ha E moved from har
authorities, making much worse an already cri

i
3

The treatment

has enermous imr ;

In addition, GRE: heir manipulati plas significant
determining your 'hit list' £ urposes of the Rates Act.

As the conclusion of the draft paper "seems to confirm that the Department
has been unfair to them" I am writing to ask that this paper and subsequent
ones be published immediately. As three of the authorities referred

to in the memorandum, Hackney, Leicester and the GLC are victims of

your Rates Act, which extends uncrecedented central government controls
over council budgets, it is in the interests of all to see the extent

to which these znd many other authorities have been deliberately deprived
of resources. : :
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(Agreed and si .ned
in his absence)
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CONFIDENTIAL

Mr P F Owen

RSG SETTLEMENT 1585/86 : "E7" DEVELOPMENT WORK

S1ir George Young was pgrateful for your submission of 1 May about the
internal study of the GRE for contributicns for council housing from
the Rate Fund to the Housing Revenue Account.

Sir George hsas commented that the draft paper for the housing GHE sub-group e¥%
GWG contains some ”poliﬂgl dypanite". Table 1 for instance, apparently

shows that we have 'deprived’ Hackney of £9 million, Leicester of £7 milli
the GLC of £32 million and Liverpoocl of €3 million. He has pointed out ¢t
the conclusion ia'paragrnph 30 of the paper seems to coafirm that the Depa
has been unfsair to then, .

Sir Gecrge believes t e key decisicn that nust be taken is whether it

is worthwhile to go » a lot of inconvenience to introduce the new

system only to have iznge it a yvear later when the Housing Benefit

review is complete; paragraph 2 of your minute suggests may be s possibility.
He has emphasised that the Department must firmly rule out any suggestions

of retrospective adjustments.

8ir George has also raised a number of more detailed queries cn the submission:
1) Paragraph 6 (iii) : He would like this sSectiocn amplified, since it
is not clear why the present E7 fails to take adequate account of the
bousing subsidy systen.

Paragrapk 9 : Would the new approach lock to both public snd private
sector housing, or just public?

Paragraph 13 (i) : Sir George has asked theat the impied suggesticn

that the existing GRI sericusly under-assesses a number of high deficit
authorities must be handled with care, since Hackney are litigious!

Paragraph 16 : Sir George has asked whether any of the authorities have
spotted the problem outlined here and raised it?

v) Paragraph 17 : Sir George has suggested that we might consider safety
nets to reduce turbulance.

I understand that Mr Waldegrave will shortly be calling for a joint neeting
g 5 g 5|

to discuss the submission, at which the above points coculd, perhaps be
examined.

TREVOR BEATTIE
PS/Sir George Yoing

2 May 1984







